PSCT Minutes


MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE

PROFESSIONAL STANDARDS COUNCIL (PSC)

Crowne Plaza
4402 East Washington Avenue

Madison, Wisconsin

April 23, 2012
The Professional Standards Council (PSC) convened Monday, April 23, 2012, at the Crowne Plaza, 4402 East Washington Avenue, Madison, Wisconsin. The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m.

Members Present:



Stephanie Armstrong, Lisa Benz, Arthur Anderson, Joshua Beggs, William Dallas, 

John Gaier, Katie Hajdu, Paula Hase, John Haslam, Katy Heyning, James Juergensen, Thomas Mulligan, Terry Schoessow, Amy Stephenson, Katherine Swain, Julie Underwood
Members Absent:


Karin Exo 
Others Present:




Cathy Cullen, DPI; Jan Haven, DPI; Tammy Huth, DPI; Ron Jetty, WEAC; Deb Mahaffey, WAICU; Peg Solberg, DPI; Sue Stoddart, School of Education, Marian University; DPI;
K.T. Wiriyan, DPI

It was noted that the public meeting notice had been published in the Wisconsin State Journal.

APPROVAL OF JANUARY 2012 MINUTES:

M/S/C. 

EXPIRING TERMS ON THE PSC:
Lisa Benz noted that several terms on the PSC are expiring on June 30, 2012. See Peggy after the meeting for nomination forms to complete and forward to your nominating organization.  

REMARKS BY STATE SUPERINTENDENT TONY EVERS
Tony Evers, State Superintendent, greeted members of the Professional Standards Council (PSC) and expressed his continued appreciation for their service on the council. In his remarks, he highlighted these topics:
The U.S. Department of Education (USDE) offered states the opportunity to apply for flexibility on certain provisions of the federal Elementary and Secondary Education Act (ESEA, currently known as NCLB, the No Child Left Behind Act). States’ proposals had to demonstrate how they would use this flexibility to implement the following principles: 

College‐ and career‐ready expectations for all students, 

State‐developed differentiated recognition, accountability, and support, 

Support for effective instruction and leadership, and 

Reduced duplication and unnecessary burden. 

DPI posted a draft waiver proposal on January 23, 2012, to elicit feedback over a two‐week public comment period, after which DPI refined the proposal for submission to USDE on February 22, 2012. Wisconsin was one of 26 states that applied in February for a waiver from elements of the No Child Left Behind law that mandates all children be proficient in reading and math by 2014.

Wisconsin Act 166 was recently signed into law. The following summarizes Act 166 requirements that directly impact teacher licensure:
Teacher licensure

Beginning January 1, 2014, the department may not issue an initial teaching license that authorizes the holder to teach in grades kindergarten to 5 or in special education, an initial license as a reading teacher, or an initial license as a reading specialist, unless the applicant has passed an examination identical to the Foundations of Reading test administered in 2012 as part of the Massachusetts Tests for Educator Licensure.
Teacher preparatory programs

Beginning on July 1, 2012, and annually thereafter, each teacher preparatory program located in Wisconsin shall submit to the department a list of individuals who have completed the program and who have been recommended by the program for licensure under this subsection, together with each individual’s date of program completion, from each term or semester of the program’s most recently completed academic year.
Educator Effectiveness Evaluations

This Act also requires DPI to develop an educator effectiveness evaluation system (state system) and to develop, by rule, an equivalency process aligned with the state system (equivalency process) to assist school districts in the evaluation of the performance of teachers and principals in the district. Under the state system, 50 percent of the total evaluation score assigned to a teacher or principal must be based on measures of student performance, and 50 percent of the total evaluation score must be based upon the extent to which the teacher’s or principal’s practice meets standards established under the 2011 Interstate Teacher Assessment and Support Consortium or under the 2008 Interstate School Leaders Licensure Consortium Educational Leadership Policy Standards, respectively.

SPEECH LANGUAGE TEACHER UPDATE
Tammy Huth, Assistant Director, TEPDL, shared a comprehensive PowerPoint presentation detailing the critical shortage of speech and language pathologists in Wisconsin schools. The shortage continues with an increase in retirements and is further compounded by a federal decision eliminating TEPDL’s ability to issue emergency licenses in speech and language pathology. An overview of the efforts DPI is working on was presented. 

A content guidelines work group comprised of practicing SLPs from Wisconsin schools, educator preparation programs that prepare SLPs, professional organizations, school administrators, and CESAs met February 17, 2012. Subsequent to this meeting, additional input-gathering meetings were convened with the seven (7) educator preparation programs offering Speech and Language Pathology licensure programs at the MS level and Communicative Disorders BS degrees. Additional meetings were also held with the State Superintendent’s Special Education Advisory Committee on April 13, 2012, and the Wisconsin Speech-Language Pathology and Audiology Association on April 20, 2012. As a result of these meetings, additional study, analysis, and fact-finding are underway to fully understand the issues and to develop a plan to address the SLP shortage.  
PDP UPDATE (Professional Development Plan):

Cathy Cullen, Education Consultant, and K.T. Wiriyan, Business Automation Specialist, both of TEPDL, shared updates on the PDP process. Work has revolved around making necessary PDP policy decisions as we move to the new online licensing system. Additional information regarding the redesign of PDP team training and the new web-based PDP verification process was also shared.
READ TO LEAD UPDATE:

The Read to Lead update was tabled until a future PSC meeting.
ESEA FLEXIBILITY WAIVER:

Amy Marsman, Education Consultant, OEA, provided an Accountability Reform Overview to members of the PSC, expounding on Dr. Evers’ morning comments. The ESEA Flexibility Waiver Request to the U.S. Department of Education will result in:
· Full implementation of Common Core State Standards (CCSS) and Common Core Essential Elements (CCEE): Instruction based on CCSS and CCEE (alternate achievement standards) must be in place by the 2014‐15 school year. Assessment of CCSS and CCEE proficiency will begin in the 2014‐15 school year. 

· New Assessment Systems: Proficiency on CCSS will be measured by new assessment systems being developed by the Smarter Balanced Assessment Consortium (replacing the Wisconsin Knowledge and Concepts Examination [WKCE]). Proficiency on the CCEE will be measured by the Dynamic Learning Maps Assessment (replacing the Wisconsin Alternate Assessment for Students with Disabilities [WAA‐SwD]). Both assessments will be field tested in 2013‐14 and required statewide in 2014‐15. Beginning in 2014‐15, these state assessments will move from fall to spring, and the high school assessment will move from grade 10 to grade 11. Both assessments will be given in grades 3‐8 and 11. These online assessment systems will include end‐of‐year tests, as well as additional resources to help benchmark student progress throughout the year. 

· Raised Expectations: The proficiency levels on the Smarter Balanced assessment will be benchmarked against national and international standards. As a transition, the WKCE will use cut scores based on the more rigorous NAEP scale to calculate proficiency in reading and mathematics. 

· NAEP‐based benchmarks will be applied for accountability calculations and part of the new report cards in summer 2012. 

· NAEP‐based cut scores will be applied to all student‐level test results and reported on the individual performance reports in winter 2013. 
Beginning in 2011‐12, a comprehensive accountability index will replace the current ESEA Adequate Yearly Progress (AYP) system. The index approach uses multiple measures and classifies schools and districts into one of six categories along a performance continuum: 

· Significantly Exceeding Expectations 

· Exceeding Expectations 

· Meeting Expectations 

· Meeting Some Expectations 

· Meeting Few Expectations 

· Persistently Failing to Meet Expectations 

Cut points for each category will be established through a standard setting process recommended by DPI’s Technical Advisory Committee (TAC). 

The state will require interventions in Title I schools that demonstrate the lowest performance in the state (Priority Schools) and in schools with the largest subgroup achievement gaps in reading, mathematics, or graduation rate, or in which certain subgroups are the lowest performing in the state (Focus Schools). 

· English Language Proficiency: DPI and World‐Class Instructional Design and Assessment (WIDA), housed at the University of Wisconsin‐Madison, lead a consortium to develop a new English language proficiency assessment for English Language Learners (ELLs). The project, Assessment Services Supporting ELLs through Technology Systems (ASSETS), will develop an online assessment system that measures student progress in attaining the English language skills.
DPI and World‐Class Instructional Design and Assessment (WIDA), housed at the University of Wisconsin‐Madison, lead a consortium to develop a new English language proficiency assessment for English Language Learners (ELLs). The project, Assessment Services Supporting ELLs through Technology Systems (ASSETS), will develop an online assessment system that measures student progress in attaining the English language skills needed to be successful in K‐12 and postsecondary studies, and work. ASSETS will replace the ACCESS for ELLs assessment currently used in Title III accountability in 2015‐16.
The DPI will continue to develop support materials, presentations, and webinars to ensure key education stakeholders stay informed as the accountability system continues to evolve. These resources will be available on the Accountability Reform webpage: http://dpi.wi.gov/oea/acct/accountability.html. 

CONTINUOUS REVIEW PROCESS (CRP):

Tammy Huth, Assistant Director, TEPDL, shared plans for the Continuous Review Process (CRP) with members of the PSC.
After each institution of higher education undergoes its initial comprehensive review, PI 34 requires the transition to a continuous review process. To develop this process, a work group consisting of TEPDL consultants and IHE representatives was convened.  The work group developed the new process to be implemented September 2012. The process will focus on four core questions and the program’s assessment system.

Key assessments throughout the program will be utilized as evidence of programmatic strengths and potential areas for programmatic change. To document candidate proficiency at the pre-service level and provide a common outcome measure, teacher performance assessment was studied. 
The Continuous Review Process Work Group recommended that the Teacher Performance Assessment be adopted as a required element of the assessment system used in the continuous review process and for licensure. Performance assessment will continue to be studied for pupil services and administration. IHEs may continue to develop and use their performance assessments for these areas. The Educator Effectiveness work group is developing a principal evaluation tool; this may guide the development of a pre-service performance assessment in the administration category
TEACHER PERFORMANCE ASSESSMENT (TPA):
Jan Haven, Assistant Director, TEPDL, shared information on Teacher Performance Assessment (TPA).
The Teacher Performance Assessment (TPA) is a national assessment being developed for pre-service teachers. The TPA occurs during the student teaching clinical experience. It is standards and performance based and will provide outcome data on candidate performance. Programs may use it as the portfolio of evidence required at the end of student teaching.
Wisconsin candidates who complete a program after August 31, 2015, must complete a TPA for program approval and initial licensure
EDUCATOR EFFECTIVENESS:

Steven Kimball, Wisconsin Center for Education Research, School of Education, UW-Madison, shared a detailed status update on Educator Effectiveness work to date.  
As background, the impetus for Educator Effectiveness in Wisconsin began in December 2010, as part of the DPI’s first Race to the Top application. At that time, the State Superintendent convened a design team to develop a state model evaluation system for principals and teachers. This group developed a framework document that was released in November 2011. This document was embraced by the Wisconsin Legislature and enacted into law in Act 166. Accordingly, districts must implement evaluation systems consistent with legislation by 2014-15.

Four Educator Effectiveness work teams are currently operating:
· Teacher Practice 

· Principal Practice 

· Student/School Learning Outcomes 

· Data Systems & Management 

Please visit the DPI Educator Effectiveness website, www.dpi.wi.gov/tepdl/edueff.html for updates.
PRESENTATION OF FINAL 2010-11 ANNUAL REPORT:

Jan Haven, Assistant Director, TEPDL, shared the final version of the PSC/TEPDL Annual Report. This document will be posted on the DPI PSC website and shared with the chairs of the Senate and Assembly Education Committees.
ADJOURNMENT
M/S/C.
ps 

2012-13 Professional Standards Council Meeting Dates:  

· October 22, 2012, Crowne Plaza, Madison

· January 14, 2013 (via Bb Collaborate)

· April 15, 2013, Crowne Plaza, Madison


All meetings begin at 9:00 a.m.
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